Tarves Community Council
 Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 10th October 2023
I
Councillors Present: Gladys Allan, Emma Cameron, Bob Davidson (Chair), Richard Galbraith, Neil Marr, Ian Massie, Wendy Middleton, Fiona Smith & Colin Taylor.
Also present: AC P Johnston & A C D Ritchie
Apologies: David Hekelaar, AC J Nicol & AC A Hassan.
Minutes of previous Meeting on 12th September 2023
Minutes of above meeting were proposed for approval by CT and seconded by WM with all members in agreement.      
Declarations of Interests – None
Police Report – Sergeant Smith and Constable Rosanski attended the meeting.  There have been incidents in the area of fliers being distributed by men in an unmarked van offering to do maintenance work around people houses – police advised that they may be legitimate businesses – but advise to be careful.  If you suspect that anyone is not legitimate you can anonymously report to Crimestoppers. You can also check on Trusted Traders to see if they appear there.  There is a new Police Inspector for this area – Inspector Rory Campbell.  We were reassured that police officers are available for any calls that are considered to be in need of attendance. The Formartine e-mail address is monitored daily, however it might take a day or two to get a response; midformartinecpd@scotland.police.co.uk
Barthol Chapel matters – Snow clearing – AC Officer Philip Leiper is under the impression that a local farmer has the contract to clear the road.  Chair has asked our Ward Members to discuss this at their next Ward meeting. This also effects the Craigdam Road.  Church – BCCA are still exploring avenues for funding, SCIO etc It has been valued at £100,000 but might be a reduction if the community buy it.  Barthol Chapel School – HT post – interviews on 2nd November.
Matters Remaining Unresolved
Health Service/GP provision – Patient Participation Group – DH has spoken to Haddo Medical Practice and dates will be forthcoming, new Chair of Udny Community Council so will let her settle into the role first.  David Hekelaar has been invited to join an NHS Grampian forum along with G P reps and he has accepted.   Tarves Tomb Signs – Will go on lamp post at top of Kirk Brae.  MUGA repairs – Padding still not fixed.  Orchard Trees – Trees still to be planted in Oct/Nov.  People are welcome to collect apples from the orchard.  Melvin Hall Resilience Centre – Planning application in. Drain smells – Were really bad on the Monday before the meeting – P Johnston will ask if Scottish Water can make time for a meeting – he will get back to us with a date.  Blocked Gullies/drains at Nethermill, 22 Duthie Road, School Lane, Melvin Hall – some first reported 2017; - Lorry has been, some done but still flooding. Potholes – Lots still to be repaired. Chair contacted Area Manager re DO – it was sent on to the DO team, still no response.  Cemetery. some more volunteers have come forward.   Lampposts in Square – have been numbered by the council for painting, hopefully soon.  Trees at Tarves School – work has been completed.
Strip of land behind bus shelter on Duthie Road – TDT have written to both residents and received a reply from one. School Lets – system means that too many applications arrive at once and the team cannot cope with processing them.  
2
Planning – Overhead cables at Longleys, Tarves - retrospective – no comments.
AC Local Members’ Reports.

Outstanding; - Cllr Hassan response outstanding from prior years that he agreed to deal with; - Craigdam overhanging trees (from Feb last year and 2020), Hardford Hedge C38C (September 2021), Developer's advertising signage on Aluminium lighting columns and signposts (March 2022). B999 – response from officer was disappointing BD will highlight parts of the policy if necessary.
AC Ritchie Report – He is hoping to have a speed survey carried out on Duthie Road soon.  The Braiklay Avenue speed bump repairs should be done in the next few weeks.  Repairs in The Square are imminent as works order is in. 
Road, Paths, Signs. Pothole in Square – opposite Old Garage is fixed, Road outside Duthie’s is getting worse.  Issues at the Braiklay junction – sign in places which are not appropriate and/or behind trees.  Various issued dropped kerbs/ textured surface for visually impaired. Resident had queried and Chair is corresponding with them.  Squirrel Signs on Craigdam road – had been queried by a resident – sadly this would be difficult to get approved and would possibly not make a difference. Providing food for squirrels on the opposite side of a road from their natural habitat is not a safe option for these animals.
Correspondence – Dog Poo dispensers – we are filling these vey regularly – they are meant to be there in case a dog owner has forgotten a bag – not really as a regular supply.  Community Council Network Event – to be held on 4th November.  Buses at stop opposite Aberdeen Arms – drivers have been told to park in the correct place.  11 Tree Road – effluent flowing onto the road – had been fixed on the day of the meeting.  Grit Pile – Silvermoss Road – request was denied but Chair has asked for a reason for this.  Policy on Road Crossings – Chair asked for this policy and will circulate.  Litter Bins – In Square have not been being emptied – but are now being dealt with.  
AOCB -. TDT Community Event on 1st October in Melvin Hall – was well attended and thanks were expressed to Fiona & Ruth for their work in arranging the event.  
TCC Bank Balance - £948.88
The above minute was approved at TCC meeting on Tuesday 21st November 2023 in Tarves School.
Robert P Davidson

Chairman

Community Council Meetings are always open to the Public.
info@tarves.org.uk
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